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LICENSING AND ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE 
 

MEETING : Tuesday, 15th September 2015 

   

PRESENT : Cllrs. Randle (Chair), Patel (Vice-Chair), Tracey, Lugg, C. Witts, 
Brown, Pullen, H. Norman and Pearsall 

   

  Officers in Attendance 

  Gill Ragon, Head of Public Protection 
Fiona Samuda, Solicitor, One Legal 
Lisa Jones, Food Safety and  Licensing Service Manager 
Darren Mountford, Senior Licensing and Markets Officer 
Tony Wisdom, Democratic Services Officer 
 
 

APOLOGIES : Cllrs. McLellan, Hanman, Llewellyn and Hansdot 

 
 

13. REVISED STATEMENT OF PRINCIPLES - GAMBLING ACT 2005  
 
The Senior Licensing and Markets Officer presented his report which detailed the 
outcome of the recent consultation undertaken with stakeholders in respect of 2016 
– 2019 Gambling Act 2005 Statement of Principles and sought approval by the 
Committee to recommend adoption by the Council. 
 
He advised that the document had been subject to consultation for a period of ten 
weeks ending on 25 August 2015. 
 
All consultees were invited to make a written comment and the consultation had 
also been advertised on the Council’s website with provision for a response to be 
made. 
 
He outlined the four responses that had been received and which were detailed at 
paragraphs 3.13 to 3.19 of his report.  
 
He drew Members’ attention to the suggestion by Richard Burge, Gloucester City 
Safe Manager that membership of City Safe should be made mandatory for betting 
shops and adult entertainment venues in the City. 
 
The Senior Licensing and Markets Officer explained that specific mandatory and 
default conditions to be attached to Premises Licences were detailed in regulations 
issued by the Secretary of State, therefore the City Council was not able to include 
signing up to Gloucester City Safe as a condition.  
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He advised that the Statement of Principles included a recommendation that all 
holders of Premises Licences in the City sign up to Gloucester City Safe. 
 
The Chair advised that she had had a long conversation with Mr Burge and 
following some issues in bookmakers’ premises, it was suggested that a letter be 
written jointly by the Council and City Safe highlighting the benefits of Membership. 
 
Councillor Witts asked if City Safe was a national organisation and the Food Safety 
and Licensing Service Manager advised that it had been formed by merging Pub 
Watch and Shop Watch. A similar scheme had been working with success in 
Brighton and had been adopted by some London boroughs. 
 
She advised that Stroud had recently joined the Gloucester City Safe Scheme and 
people barred from licensed premises in the town would also be barred from City 
premises and vice versa. 
 
RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND to Council that the Statement of Principles 2016 
-2019 – Gambling Act 2005 as set out in Appendix 1 be adopted and that the 
Head of Public Protection be authorised to publish and advertise it. 
 
 

Time of commencement:  6.30 pm hours 
Time of conclusion:  7.10 pm hours 

Chair 
 

 


